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Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

As we conclude the first Autumn Half Term, it 
has been an opportunity for reflection. There 
have been numerous educational visits, 
workshops, visiting guest speakers, 
competitions, sporting fixtures and some great 
learning opportunities for students over the last 
8 weeks. Even today, on the final day of this 
half term, we have students involved in a 
number of activities such as First Aid Training 
and a workshop with Jaguar Land Rover. We 
are very proud as a school to be able to offer 
such a broad curriculum and enrichment 
programme. As part of our weekly and in fact 
daily learning walks, I have seen some 
excellent teaching and learning across the 
school. I am always delighted when students 
show me their work and talk about their 
learning and the progress they are making. 

Last night was our annual Award’s Evening 
where students were congratulated on their 
achievements during the last academic year. It 
was very moving to see how proud students, 
families and staff were of each winner as they 
came on stage to collect their trophy or medal. 
Our guest of honour was David Busst, former 
footballer and now Sky Blues in the 
Community representative. David spoke 
passionately not only about his horrific injury 
but how he had channelled positivity in his life

to go on to be successful. One thing he said 
really did strike a chord with me and members 
of the audience; when he spoke about asking 
not what you can take from society but what 
you can give back. I referred to this in my 
whole school assembly this morning and 
asked students to think about how they can be 
the best version of themselves. 

After half term, there will be mock exams for 
Year 11 students. At our recent Year 11 
Information Evening, staff were able to share 
with students and parents tips and information 
to support them to be successful. I hope that 
they will use half term not only to relax and 
recharge their batteries, but also to revise for 
these important exams. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
you and your families for the support you give 
our students and school. Whatever you are 
doing over half term, I hope you have a lovely 
break and I look forward to seeing everyone 
when we return on Monday 4th November. 

With best wishes.

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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News in Science!

This week in STEM club students learnt how to make their very own lava lamps. Students 
learnt about hydrophobic substances like oil, which do not mix with water. Students used 
hydrochloric acid and added a layer of oil on top. Then they added their own choice of 
colours. The only thing they needed now was to make it bubble like a lava lamp. Once they 
added a vitamin C tablet, it began moving and making very pretty patterns!

STEM Club is every Monday after school in S04 with Miss Smallman, come and join us for 
some fun experiments!  

Miss Smallman

STEM Co-ordinator











News from the PE Department

The Year 7 football team bounced back from a loss against Finham Park last week to beat 
Stoke Park convincingly, 3-0. Goals by Teddy and Yousaf as well as an own goal by the 
Stoke Park defenders to start off the game gave the Year 7s their first win together as a 
group. Their next game will come after half term away to Sidney Stringer Academy.

The Year 10s played their first game of the year and won a thriller against Lyng Hall School. 
After going 2-0 down, a hat trick from Cherif helped turn the tide in a thrilling finish for the 
Meadow Park team in their comeback. The team have no upcoming games but training will 
return after half term on Tuesdays after school. 

Mr Morgan

Curriculum Leader - PE





Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards for last week 

were awarded to:

Rose

Valerie

Naimah

Demilade









Safeguarding

Teaching Children Fire Safety

Horror Films & Age Ratings 

When it comes to this time of year - our students and families often have lots of things to look 

forward to, whether it be a firework display, a bonfire celebration or all of the spookiness and sweets 

that comes with Halloween!

We want you to spend your time with your family safely and have lots of fun – so wanted to share 

the guides below for some advice and things to think about and discuss with your children. 

Please take a look at the Teaching Children Fire Safety guide to ensure you’ve taken precautions 

and talk to your children about the risks and dangers especially around flammable materials and 

naked flames. Did you know that approximately 350 children are injured in accidental fires every 

year – don’t let it be one of yours!

The guide on Horror Films & Age Ratings explores what to think about when you are choosing what 

spooky film to show your children, and check that they aren’t watching something that isn’t right for 

them! Ofcom’s latest study states that most children can stream films on their mobile devices, 

tablets, games consoles and laptops – have you checked that there are restrictions or what they 

have been viewing?

Children often want to be older than they are or join in what they think all their friends are doing –

but each child is different, what is right for one might not be for another! It is especially hard to with 

older children to know how to manage their increasing interest in more mature content (like horror 

films). To help avoid interrupted sleep, upsetting content and anxiety as a result of something ‘TOO 

SCARY’ - Please read through the guide for some food for thought!

Stay Safe and have a happy half-term!

Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer &

Senior Pastoral Support Manager







Message for parents from West Midlands Police:

As Halloween and Bonfire Night approaches, West Midlands Police would like to encourage 
you to talk to your child about staying safe and sensible during this time. 

Remember… 

Stay visible at night by wearing fluorescent clothing or head torches 

Supervise children with sparklers and at firework displays 

Warn your children about stranger danger and only trick or treating in well-lit, known areas 

It is illegal for anyone under the age of 18 to possess a firework, flare or smoke bomb. 

You can download our free parents’ guide of safety tips here: 
https://www.westmidlands.police.uk/police-forces/west-midlands-
police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/darker-nights/

If you want to report something suspicious call 101 or 999 in an emergency. For more 
information about how West Midlands Police are helping keep you safe this Halloween, 

search ‘WMP Darker Nights’. 

https://www.westmidlands.police.uk/police-forces/west-midlands-police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/darker-nights/



